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Step  
Made a decision to turn our will 
and our lives over to the care  

of God as we understood Him. 
 

Tradition 
The only requirement for A.A. 

Membership is a desire to 
stop drinking. 

 
Concept 

To insure effective leadership, 
we should endow each 

element of A.A.– the  
Conference, the General  

Service Board and its service 
corporations, staffs,  

committees, and  
executives– with a traditional 

“Right of Decision” 
 
 

Surrender– A lifetime of self-will run riot can come to a 
screeching halt, and change forever, by making a 

simple decision to turn it all over to a Higher Power 
 

 
 

Inland Empire Central Office 
P.O. Box 189 

897 Via Lata Suite A 
Colton, CA 92324 

(Mail to P.O. Box 189) 
 

Open 8 AM to 4 PM, Mon.-Fri. 
  9 AM to 1 PM, Sat.  

909-825-4700 
 

Website:www.aainlandempire.org 
 
            aacentral@sbcglobal.net 
 
 

Intergroup Meeting 
1st Wednesday of the month, 7 PM 

670 Carreon, Colton  
Zoom # 845 4840 4215  

PW: intergroup 
 

Board of Directors Meeting 
3rd Thursday of the month  

7:00 PM 
 

General Service 
District 8 GSR 

3rd Wednesday of the month  
Meeting 7:00-8:30 PM  

New GSR School Afterwards 

Zoom # 781 254 0087  
 

District 11 GSR 
Dark 

New GSRs Welcome to Attend Dist. 8 
(see Dist. 8 details). 

 
District 14 GSR 

3rd Wednesday of the month 
New GSR School 6:00 PM 

Meeting 7:00 PM 
Church of the Good Shepherd 

308 E. Acacia Ave., Hemet 
  

Hospitals & Institutions 
3rd Sunday of the month, 3:00 PM 

Redlands Unity Club  
1307 Brookside Ave., Redlands 

 
Area 9 

Msca09aa.org 
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February 
Central Office Activity Report 

AA Calls 358 

12 Step Calls                                                                 3 

Other Calls 15 

Visitors 79 

TOTAL: 452 

  

Website  

Visitors 48262 

Countries 62 
Subscribers 724 

  

TOTAL: 49048 

We thank all of the birthday celebrants for their contributions to the Central Office Birthday Club. 

March Newsletter 2021 

 Letters to the Editor or  Articles for the Newsletter 
must be received by the 15th of the month for consideration of  

publication in the following month’s issue. 
 

Please submit your material for The Inland Empire Newsletter 
to:  

Inland Empire Central Office 
 P.O. Box 189  

Colton, Ca., 92324 
E-mail: aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

Ethel J. 42 
Richard K. 32 
Jim F. 29 

Leah B. 41 
Darcy S. 3 
Jenny G. 9 
Larry H. 28 

Carol B. 45 

Celestine R. 37 
Kim B. 16 

Donny G. 29 

Darnell S. 7 

Kim H. 32 

  

Thanks to all who are of service.  
It makes a difference! 

In Loving Memory 
 

Woody P. 39 years Sober 

Central Intergroup Office of the  
Inland Empire 

Board of Directors 
 

Chairman: Ron W. 
Vice Chairman: Dan D. 

 
 Treasurer: Wilson W. 

Secretary: Mary D. 
 

Duke W. 
Elizabeth E. 

Rich G. 
 

Inland Empire Editor: Carolyn V. 
Office Manager: Carolyn V. 



3 

March Newsletter 2021 

Please submit all of your events and / or letters. We would love to put them in the newsletter. 

Canceled  
until further notice 
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THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!! 
Thanks to these volunteers for keeping Central Office running smoothly for the past month: 

 

Chris S., Cheryl D. 

                                                                     Please Help Us! 

We are looking to update all of our meetings to list ADA accessibility. If your meeting does not 

have access will you, please contact us at the Central Office. You can call 909-825-4700 or email 

at aacentral@sbcglobal.net. Thank You! 

 

                                                                   .  
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17-20, 2022 

Committee Meeting  
March 11, 2021  
7:00 pm 
Zoom: 88077876291 
PW: 367078 
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One of my favorite history items I came 
across is what I consider is the very first 
successful Bridging The Gap event ( and 
the essence of what BTG is about ) dur-
ing the beginning of A.A. as follows :  
 
 
The Earliest Bridging The Gap 
Work . . .     began 24 days after the 
start of AA. This was when Bill W. & 
Dr. Bob had been Twelfth Stepping 
AA’s Third Member (“The Man On The 
Bed”) Bill Dotson. It was on that day 
( July 4th, 1935 ) in Akron’s City Hospi-
tal that he (Bill Dotson) admitted he 
couldn’t control his drinking and had to 
leave it up to God. Then they (Bill W. 
and Dr. Bob) made him get down on his 
knees at the side of the bed and pray and 
say that he would turn his life over to 
God. Before the visit was over, he sud-
denly turned to his wife Henrietta and 
said, “Go fetch my clothes, dear. We’re 
going to get up and get out of here.” He 
walked out of that hospital a free man, 
never to drink again. AA’s Number One 
Group dates from that day. That same 
day ( Fourth of July ) they had plenty to 
celebrate. So they had a picnic. The 
Smiths, Bill Wilson, the Dotson's, and 
Eddie Riley ( the first alcoholic they 
tried to help ) were there.  

 
 

 

We are taught to live life on life’s 
terms. Bridging the gap between inside 
alcoholics and outside Alcoholics 
Anonymous during the Covid-19 pan-
demic challenges us to continue serv-
ing our fellows, even though familiar 
access has been affected. We are 
called on to set aside old ideas and 
search for creative, innovative meth-
ods to ensure alcoholics leaving treat-
ment and corrections facilities have 
temporary contacts. How do we ensure 
newly released alcoholics are connect-
ed to a member of Alcoholics Anony-
mous? How do we provide them with 
someone who will take them to meet-
ings, introduce them to members of 
the fellowship, and, most importantly, 
help them choose a home group and 
sponsor? We need to think outside the 
box, given  many of our meetings are 
using internet technologies, such as 
Zoom. We need to solve the problem 
of meeting with and introducing newly 
discharged and released alcoholics to 
members of our fellowship while 
keeping safe social distancing in mind. 
Some of us rely on correspondence, 
video visits, or telephone. In whatever 
way you adjust your programs during 
these changing times, we must contin-
ue our vital Twelve Step service bring-
ing newly released alcoholics into the 
middle of Alcoholics Anonymous.  
 
Laura S.  
Alternate Coordinator,  
Bridging the Gap Workshop Weekend 
altcoordinator@btgww.org  

About the BTGWW 
 

For many decades AA members have been 
helping problem drinkers bridge the gap 
between Alcoholics Anonymous and hospi-
tals, institutions, and corrections facilities. 
We arrange an AA contact to go with the 
clients and offenders to their first AA meet-
ings when they arrive home.  
 
BTGWW is an informal gathering of AA 
members from many entities, including 
groups, districts, conference areas, the Gen-
eral Service Office and intergroups/central 
offices.  
 
The BTGWW newsletter, Annual Work-
shop Weekend, and digital Resource Li-
brary are other tools that help us learn from 
each other.  
 
Our committee members invite you to join 
us and share your experiences. 
 
THIS YEAR’S EVENT HAS BEEN 

RESCHEDULED  
 

We look forward to seeing you in 2021  
Same weekend—Same place  
Holiday Inn Rock Island Hotel  
226 17th Street, Rock Island, Illinois 61201  
 

September 10–12, 2021 

At that time in the early summer of 1935 there were no meetings like we have been enjoying for 85 years. Still, instead of leaving Bill 
Dotson to his own devices when it was time to be discharged, well someone decided to stick close by – even if it was just a picnic -- to 
help the newcomer get a good start in sobriety. That is about as close to today’s Bridging The Gap as one can get.  
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Take a Look at This 
 
 
 
Archives  Open every Sat 10am –1pm 
Sundays open by special appointment. 
Sat (951)785-0845 
7111 Arlington Ave.  Suite B 
Riverside, Ca 92503 
 
 
 
Faithfully Yours in Service, 
The Board Members 
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101 out of approximately 1100  groups  contributed to Central Office so far this fiscal year. 
That represents roughly 13% of the meetings in the Inland Empire. 
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Please mail the Form with your 
monthly or annual  

donation  of  $1.00  to the front of the  
Newsletter for your  

Central Intergroup Office. 
 

Don’t miss an issue, have the 
 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
 

delivered to your mail or  
e-mail 

                   box each month 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
Donation Form 

 
Name:   ____________________________________________ 

 
 

Address: _____________________________________________ 
 
 

City:        ____________________________________________ 
 

State:       __________________          Zip code: ____________ 
 

Phone:     __________________________________ 
 

BUCK-A-MONTH 


